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Good morning on this beautiful SPRING morning! 
 
Can you tell I am excited about having winter over?  Scripture comes to mind…”Get 
behind me Satan!”  Okay, so maybe winter isn’t evil, but still, I am glad to welcome my 
friend Spring. 
 
Which gets me thinking about all things Spring: green leaves on the trees, baseball, 
flowers coming up, baseball, sunsets after 7:00 at night, baseball, shirt sleeve weather, 
and, oh, did I mention baseball? 
 
And of course, the Candleberry Chapel Spring Fair.  We don’t yet have a date, but 
here is where we are: Marcia PetitBon has agreed to chair this fair, with the caveat that 
she would like an assistant that would then become the chair for the fall fair.  This 
makes perfect sense to me, and should probably be the model for moving 
forward.  That way, more and more people will have experience with the role and how 
things work.  And if 2 or 3 people would like to be the assistants, well, that would be 
fine.  Then even more people would be ready to go! 
 
So, if you are willing and able to be the Chair-in-Training, or Chair-Elect, or whatever 
you would like to call yourself, please contact me, Marcia or the chapel office to let us 
know.  And as soon as a date is announced, watch for more information how on 
everyone can help! 
 
And don’t forget, Saturday April 6th brings us two opportunities to serve and 
participate.   
 
First, if you have clothing that you would like donate to Savers AND help the chapel at 
the same time, bag them up and bring them to the chapel on Friday April 5th or to the 
chapel on Saturday April 6th from 8:00 a.m. till noon.  They will be delivered to Savers 
at 1:00 and the chapel will be reimbursed for every pound of clothes we donate!  So, 
we help Savers, the customer they serve and the chapel all at once! 
 
Second, a group from the Candleberry Chapel will be serving lunch at Centenary 
United Methodist Church on Saturday April 6th.  They will gather at Centenary UMC 
about 8:30 to prepare lunch, serve it and clean up.  It is an opportunity not just to 
serve, but to meet folks in the community and let them know that Candleberry Chapel 
cares about all of God’s people!  Contact Ernie Boucher to get more information or to 
sign up. 
 
Finally, did I mention that baseball starts tomorrow?  So, if you need to get hold of me 
tomorrow afternoon, you might have to leave a message…because, well, baseball 
starts tomorrow! 
 



 
Be peaceful, 
Rev. Brad— 
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